
Good Evening 
I am Sue Hartley of Golding Hall, speaking due to the parish council incorrectly declaring our 
Private Driveway to be a public right of way with a statutory order in place to keep it open. I 
will also email this to the council for wholesome answers to the questions raised 
 
How, when and for what reason did the council first take an interest in our Driveway, & 
why has the council not been in touch with us, we feel we have been deprived of our voice 
 
Please provide proof of what steps were taken before making the declaration especially as 
a councillor with permissive rights told me Shropshire council had said it had a right of way 
but then said it hadn’t, therefor the parish council knew the status, furthermore I would 
suggest the parish council also fully knew of the Statutory Declaration we had lodged with 
Shropshire council to keep our Driveway private.  This is that Statutory Declaration.  I trust 
the minutes dated 21st January will be altered as requested  
 
Do the council realise they have possibly acted illegally, put lives at risk and caused much 
grief to us & the residents of Golding.  They have aided trespass not only on our Drive but 
also on our farmland, ancient woodland, & Shropshire Wildlife Site & also opened Golding 
up to theft 
 
What steps have the council taken to correct the matter since we first notified them on 4th 
June, particularly as the matter is so serious & when & how did the council realise they had 
made a mistake 
 
Please provide details of the risk assessment carried out before the incorrect declaration, 
particularly relating to the pandemic, anxiety, theft & Golding Shoot  
 
Please provide details of all correspondence, phone calls, conversations, steps etc. the 
council took before & after sending out a questionnaire on our Driveway, including a copy 
of said questionnaire and its results.  I am also interested in:  
How it was decided to commission a questionnaire & what criteria was used  
What demographic and how many people were targeted  
Why were no people from Golding targeted 
Was the demographic chosen only for people that it was felt would support the usage of 
our Driveway, therefor being an unbalanced & pre-determined opinion 
 
Should the councillors that we had granted permissive rights to have declared an interest 
 
Please keep us closely informed of ALL future correspondence, emails, phone calls, 
conversations etc. relating to our Driveway 
 
Thank You For Allowing Us To Speak This Evening 
 
 


